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Friday, November 1, 2019
Dear Residents/ANC/Local Businesses/Property Managers:

The District Department of Transportation (DDOT) will begin an alley improvement project in your neighborhood, which
will include concrete/brick alley paving on or about Wednesday, November 6, 2019, weather permitting. We will be doing
it in sections.

Exact Location: Alley bounded by 1231 Massachusetts Avenue, S.E., East Capitol Street, S.E., 13" Street, S.E., and
Kentucky Avenue S.E. (Square 1013). The contractor is authorized to work during the hours of 7:00 am to 7:00 pm,
Monday through Saturday. It is estimated that this work will take approximately three (3) weeks to complete, weather
permitting.

Once the work begins, the areas under construction will be closed, parking will not be possible while work is underway.
Pedestrians and vehicles will not have access to private property that is entered from the alley. “EMERGENCY NO
PARKING” signs will be posted seventy-two (72) hours prior to the beginning of any construction work in your area. In
emergency situations access may be possible by notifying our on-site DDOT inspector/contractor or by calling the number
below.

Residential: Trash will be collected along the front of your property until the completion of the alley project. Trash
will not have to be separated. If your trashcan is too cumbersome to handle, please use thick trash bags and place
them in the public space in front of your property. This action is being coordinated by DDOT with the Department
of Public Works (DPW). All questions regarding trash pick-up must be directed to DPW at 202-576-9000 or 202-
576-9054.

Commercial: DDOT will move smaller dumpsters for pick-up, and place them back in the same place after the work
is completed. If you have a large dumpster, please alert your hauler about this work activity, and have them to
contact DDOT at 202-671-2700, to mitigate any impact on your trash pick-up services.

[f weather conditions, schedule changes or unforeseen issues do not permit our contractor to begin this work on the date
stated above, the new start date for construction will be posted on the Emergency No Parking Signs located in the alley
throughout the construction project site.

We apologize for any inconvenience this may cause, but we hope that the improved alley will make this temporary
inconvenience worthwhile.

If you have any questions or concerns about this project, please contact DDOT Call Center at 202-671-2700, by email
ddot@dc.gov, or be on the lookout for inspectors on-site.

Sincerely,

Srinath Ananth
Project Manager
Asset Management Division
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